
HB 447 -- CORONERS

SPONSOR: Houx

This bill establishes the "Coroner Standards and Training
Commission" and the bill specifies the members of which the
commission will be composed. The commission will establish
training standards relating to the office of County Coroner. The
standards will relate to the operation of the office, the legal
responsibilities of the office, and the technical skills and
knowledge required of the office. The commission may certify
training programs that satisfy the classroom instruction
requirements in lieu of the training provided by the Missouri
Coroners' and Medical Examiners' Association. Certified training
completion will be submitted to the association, and the
association will submit the individual's name to the county
treasurer and the Department of Health and Senior Services
indicating the individual is compliant with the training
requirements.

The bill also establishes the "Missouri State Coroners' Training
Fund" and creates a $1 fee for all death certificates issued in the
state, which will be deposited into the fund. It also specifies
that any amount of money in the fund over $500,000 shall revert to
the credit of the General Revenue Fund.

The bill specifies that, if a coroner is not current on his or her
training, the department may prohibit that coroner from signing any
death certificates.

This bill is similar to SCS HCS HB 2079 (2018).


